



## General Meeting 6th March 2023

### Minutes

Item	Presenter
1. Opening Prayer- Trevor Goodwin	Fr Michael Twigg OMI / Trevor Goodwin
2. Attendance and Apologies- <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Peter Stone – apology</li> <li>- Julian Armstrong - apology</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>o Moved by: Catherine Pook</li> <li>o Seconded by: Megan Morris</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
4. Correspondence <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>o In- Bank statements, fundraising catalogues, Letter from State MP reaching out to the P&amp;F</li> <li>o Out- Nil</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
5. Principal's Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Parent information nights held.</li> <li>- Academic morning teas held, based off two things, improvement, and outcomes.</li> <li>- Held a prospective parent's information evening.</li> <li>- Commitment mass for Iona held, attended one in Perth (at Mazenod College) as well.</li> <li>- Justice and Mission expo held.</li> <li>- AIC sport rounds continuing, only two left this term, AIC swimming championships tomorrow.</li> <li>- Rehearsals for Charlie and the Chocolate factory ongoing, encourage everyone to get tickets and support it.</li> <li>- Grants- received funds from the non-government school fund to help with early careers teacher development, also funds from the LEX (learning exchange grant)</li> <li>- Next meeting of the Curriculum Access Workshop group is at 6pm prior to the next P&amp;F on the 8<sup>th</sup> of May.</li> </ul>	Trevor Goodwin



<p>6. Rector's Report</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Spoke about who is involved in the LEX grant- St Laurence's, Iona and Padua.</li> <li>- Grants- pursuing one for traffic management in Bulgin av and one for lights on the AFL fields.</li> <li>- Awareness items- lots of opportunities to celebrate the sacraments at the school, seven masses a week and is part of the school's culture, Charlebois house mass, first house mass of the year has already been held. Encourages families to attend house masses as it helps turn big Iona into smaller Iona.</li> <li>- Dr Jeremy Wellwood (CEO PA hospital, old boy) came to speak to the students about careers in medicine.</li> <li>- Reminder to everyone to be careful crossing North Rd- use the lights and be careful.</li> <li>- Construction of four new classrooms and play area in the junior school commencing soon. Will allow more students to attend in Gr 5.</li> <li>- Lent- a reminder to check in with yourself and ensure you have good balance in your life.</li> </ul> <p>Question – can a letter be sent out to parents for academic morning teas, so they are aware their son is attending, presently only the boys get letters, and they don't always share them at home- to be investigated.</p> <p>Question- update on Lindum crossing? - Two items, one is the platform, and this is progressing, moving 42m towards Iona, starting 2<sup>nd</sup> half 2023, completion 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter of 2024. The actual crossing isn't as progressed, potentially traffic lights.</p>	<p>Fr Michael Twigg OMI</p>
<p><del>7. Guest Speaker-</del> Nil this month</p>	
<p>8. President's Report</p> <p>Sunday is the annual Iona P&amp;F Colour run- registrations not down a little on last year – please consider coming it's a great event, still need some volunteer spots filled.</p> <p>Grants- P&amp;F involved early in the traffic management grant and are looking for more grants that area available and people to be involved in applying as they can be a significant amount of work to complete.</p> <p>Vaping seminar coming up- will be included in the newsletter (23<sup>rd</sup> March 7pm)</p>	<p>Geoff Harrison</p>
<p>9. Treasurer's Report</p> <p>Peter unable to attend due to travel, Anne provided Leanne with a brief update with full report to follow. Bank balance \$31151.66. \$3700 paid for therapy dogs and \$2000 for teachers lounge</p>	<p><del>Peter Stone</del>-Leanne Goodwin</p>



upgrade. Audit is progressing and expect full report at the next meeting.	
<b>10. Committees</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Catholic Parents QLD- Monette Emery to attend first meeting next week and will report back at the next meeting.</li><li>- Music Supporters Group Report- David Uhlman attend the meeting, Cathy Uhlman provided the update- meeting was more of a meet and greet, discussed recent camps and the role of the MSG, suggestion raised to improve the eating area outside the music rooms.</li></ul>	David and Cathy Uhlman/Monette Emery
<b>11. General Business</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Colour Run organisation- already discussed- skipped.</li><li>- Question about how to receive the emails for volunteering? - will be included in newsletter this week.</li><li>- Question- any feedback on the success of the dairies being utilised more? Trevor to investigate as in some cases it's not being used for all subjects.</li><li>- Question- Asked if tuckshop/canteen can be open for AFL games? - Can be put to the tuckshop to see if viable.</li></ul>	Geoff Harrison
<b>12. New Business</b>	All



13. Action Items		
○ Open		
<b>Raised</b>	<b>Item</b>	
9 May 22	Curriculum Access Workshop Team – Request to investigate best practice options for disseminating curriculum to students and families	Trevor Goodwin / Leeanne Goodwin
5 Sep 22	P&F Storage Space	Anne Stone / Leeanne Goodwin
14. Next General Meeting		
○ 6 <sup>th</sup> March 2023		